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Preserving the Stour For You 

Dedicated towards the Restoration, Conservation & Education of the 

Suffolk & Essex River Stour Navigation  

 



 

Dear Member, 
 

Our virtual AGM takes place on Thursday 18 November 2021 and will reflect on the challenges and 

successes faced during 2020.  
 

In the accompanying AGM booklet, you will find all the information needed for this year’s online meeting 

including agenda, last year’s minutes, proxy voting form, and Council election ballot papers. 
 

As you are aware, the River Stour Trust is a volunteer-led organisation, and 

we rely on the effort and goodwill of our members to supply the skills, labour, 

and ingenuity needed to run and manage the diverse activities undertaken by 

the Trust. Following an uncertain and extraordinary period, we are now keen 

to refresh our volunteer team and activities by drawing on the interests and 

skill set of our members. Have any ideas? Want to join in the fun?  

Email membership@riverstourtrust.org or call 01787 313199. 
 

5 Year Membership Subscription 

Would you be prepared to pay the next five years subscription in one go?  This will give us an immediate 

injection of income and save on some administrative costs during that period. We can accept cheques, bank 

transfers, card payments or pay online - www.riverstourtrust.org/members/online-membership-payment/    
 

Subscription Type Annual Membership 5 Year Membership 

Individual £20.00 £100.00 

Senior Citizen £15.00 £75.00 

Couple £25.00 £125.00 

Senior Citizen Couple  £20.00 £100.00 

Club £25.00 £125.00 

Corporate  £40.00 / £100.00 £200.00 / £500.00 
 

If you are unsure whether your membership is up to date, then please contact us: 

membership@riverstourtrust.org or call 01787 313199. 
 

Gift Aid Declaration  

If you are eligible then we can reclaim 25p for every £1 that is paid in subscriptions or 

donations at no additional cost to you. This applies only to UK tax payers paying an 

amount of Income Tax or Capital Gains Tax equal to the tax which will be reclaimed 

on your behalf. You can ask us to post you a form or complete it online: 

www.riverstourtrust.org/members/gift-aid-declaration/     
 

Give as you Live  

Want to help us raise even more for FREE? Simply shop online via Give as you Live! 
 

When you shop via Give as you Live Online at over 5,500 top stores including John Lewis, 

Expedia, Marks & Spencer, Boots, Lakeland, eBay, Currys and so many more, they'll turn a 

percentage of your spend into free funds for us! Simply sign up, search for the retailer and 

start shopping. It's that simple! Get started today! https://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/stour 

 

mailto:membership@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/online-membership-payment/
mailto:membership@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/gift-aid-declaration/
https://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/stour


53rd Annual General Meeting  

of The River Stour Trust 

 

Thursday 18 November 2021 at 7:30pm 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom 
 

Further details: www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm  

 

AGENDA 

 

 
1. Welcome and Apologies for Absence 

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held virtually on 

14 December 2020 

3. Matters Arising 

4. Chairman’s Report 

5. Presentation of the Accounts to 31 December 2020 

6. Resolution/s for Adoption   

7. Re-appointment of Independent Examiner for the 

Accounts 

8. Election of Council Members 

9. Open Forum  

 

 

 

 
Only current members have a right to attend and vote at the AGM.  

You can contact us to check your membership status: 

Email membership@riverstourtrust.org   

Call 01787 313199 

http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm
mailto:membership@riverstourtrust.org
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52nd Annual General Meeting of the River Stour Trust  

Monday 14 December 2020 – Virtual Meeting via Zoom 

Those present: 24 in attendance (all present agreed for a screenshot of the online meeting to be taken) 

R. Amende, E. Barrell (Trustee & Vice President), G. Boardman, P. Brewerton (Chairman), C. Burrows (Manager), C.

Daines, K. Daines, S. Durham (Trustee), D. Jacketts, P. Johnson, R. Kearton (Trustee), J. Lunn (Trustee), M. Mandry, S.

Mann, S. Miles, J. Mills, I. Morton-Smith, J. Morton-Smith, J. Parkinson (Trustee), J. Rogers (Trustee), A. Thomas, P.

Thompson, C. Turk, I. Whale

1. Welcome & Apologies

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Apologies from: M. Finch, P. Cutmore, D. Cutmore, R. Squires 

2. Minutes of the last AGM held on 26 June 2019

PROPOSED J. Rogers, SECONDED A. Thomas ‘that the minutes offer as a true account of that meeting.’ CARRIED 

UNANIMOUSLY 

3. Matters arising from those Minutes

Other than those occurring later in the agenda, there were no matters arising from the Minutes. 

4. Chairman’s Annual Report for 2019

PB addressed the meeting as Chair of Council.  

2019 was a good year for the Trust and, as always, thanks go to all of the many volunteers. 

The glorious weather had a beneficial effect on boat operations although weed growth continued to cause problems. A 

new (second-hand) Frolic 21, renamed Maria Constable, was purchased with the aid of a grant from Cllr. Hudson of 

Suffolk CC, and went into service on the lower river. Both ends of the river considerably exceeding their budgetary 

expectations, raising a total of over £86,000.  

The Granary Tea Room had another splendid season raising over £7,000; whilst The Granary Bar was taken back in-house, 

bringing in an income of over £8,000 from May 2019. 

All our events were well supported including the newest addition, Santa Boat Trips on John Constable, which was 

expanded to three dates in December 2019 and quickly fully booked. Sudbury to the Sea continued to be a great success 

and this year raised over £6,000, as well as providing enjoyment for up to 500 participants. 

The aftermath of the VEC fire continued to drag on, with some hard negotiation with insurers and contractors. By the end 

of the year plans and a budget had been agreed and work was about to start, although the discovery of bats in the eaves 

caused some delay and extra expense with the involvement of environmental monitoring. 

Our thanks to Treasurer and Trustee, Graham Simmons, for instituting a revision of some of our accounting methods to 

reflect better financial governance. These measures included putting £1000 per month into reserves. As mandated at the 

2019 AGM, Burdett King Accountancy were appointed as the Trust’s accountants and Internal Examiners, with a wider 

brief than that held by their predecessors. 

Our thanks for the valued contribution of those Trustees who have retired in 2019, Keith Grinstead and Bob Foster. 

We are also appreciative of the efforts of our small team of paid staff comprising our Manager, Administrative Assistant, 

Caretaker, Cleaner and Bar Manager.  

In terms of the Trust’s aims and objectives, notably the preservation and restoration of the navigation, negotiations were 

ongoing with the Dedham Mill Management Company over the terms of a lease on the lock that will enable the Trust to 

access further funding to repair Dedham Lock. New gates have already been purchased with the aid of a grant from 

Enovert Community Trust but more grant funding will be needed for other work to complete the project. This funding is 

dependent on obtaining a suitable lease on the lock and part of the island. Any suggestions of possible funding avenues 

are most welcome. 

As this report was written in November 2020, it is worth noting that the financially successful boating and venue hire 

activities of 2018 and 2019, together with the financial regime introduced over that time, have resulted in the Trust being 

in a more robust position than it would be otherwise to withstand the rigours of the Coronavirus Pandemic of 2020; albeit 

with much reliance on Government assistance through grants, the job retention scheme, and ‘bounce-back’ loans. A 
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possible consequence of the pandemic is the potential loss of volunteers who are reconsidering their active involvement 

due to age and health concerns. We need ideas to promote and encourage our activities to younger volunteers.     

P. Brewerton asked those present if there were any questions at this time.

- J. Rogers queried whether it was a requirement of the Charity Commission and Companies House that RST have a

Treasurer.

- E. Barrell was delighted to confirm the funding from Enovert Community Trust which facilitated the construction of the

Dedham Lock gates. These are currently in storage because additional funding is necessary for other aspects of the

project which will include repairs to the lock island. Funding avenues are being followed up but applications are

inextricably linked to the outcome of ongoing negotiations with Dedham Mill Management Company and interested

parties. Unfortunately, personnel changes (and more recently, Coronavirus) have stalled progress but the RST project

team remain resolute.

5. Treasurer’s Report

PROPOSED P. Brewerton / SECONDED R. Kearton ‘that the 2019 Annual Accounts are adopted.’ AGREED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. Resolution/s for Adoption – None.

7. Re-appointment of Independent Examiner for the Accounts

PROPOSED P. Brewerton / SECONDED I. Whale ‘to re-appoint Burdett King Accountancy as Independent Examiner’. 

AGREED UNANIMOUSLY 

8. Election of Council Members

RETIRED: The following members of the Council decided to retire, and we thank them for their contribution: 

- Keith Grinstead

- Robert Foster

The following members of Council are retiring and offering themselves for re-election this year: 

- Paul Brewerton

- Jim Lunn

Nominees were invited to turn away to allow a visual vote count. All nominees were re-elected.

Members of Council have been appointed during this year and they offer themselves for election: 

- Richard Kearton

- Stephen Durham

- Jane Rogers

- James Parkinson

Nominees were invited to turn away to allow a visual vote count. All nominees were elected.

9. Open Forum

- I. Whale asked to be sent details of the 5-Year Subscription offer. He also said that closure of Dedham Lock for so

many years is upsetting and expressed concerned about the condition of the current lock gates. It was explained that

the gates had been strapped open with stop logs as they were deemed unsafe. The lock is not a flood control measure

but the millside top gate was opened due to flooding.

- R. Amende said he has been a member since 1972 and was pleased that a virtual meeting enabled him to attend and

participate in an AGM from his home in Yorkshire.

- E. Barrell remarked on the breakthrough of additional RST trip boats having operated on the lower Stour for a number

of years, without challenge or complaint. Trusty is one of the only powered craft permitted on this stretch but the

Environment Agency has granted dispensation for our trip boats, Kathleen (for at least 7 years) and Maria Constable

(since 2019). EB remarked on the importance of this and the RST’s role in the EA’s vision for the future of the River

Stour.

- C. Daines suggested the promotion of legacy donations could be beneficial given the age profile of members.

- J. Mills suggested that Great Cornard Lock’s concrete platforms are checked since they were last fixed 5 years ago.

- Members were reminded about the local Anglian TV coverage that also aired nationally on ‘All Around Britain’. This can

be viewed again on our new YouTube channel - https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCv7GGeGJRvDo1xR9EX0rR9w

Everyone was thanked for their attendance and wished a Merry and Safe Christmas! The meeting concluded at 20:07 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCv7GGeGJRvDo1xR9EX0rR9w
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53rd Annual General Meeting of The River Stour Trust 

Thursday 18 November 2021 at 7:30pm 
 

NOMINATIONS FOR COUNCIL 
 

In accordance with our Articles, Members of Council shall not be less than two or more than 

fifteen. We currently have 9 vacancies that can be filled by nomination or co-option. 

Nominations are invited from members of the Trust who wish to be elected to Council.  

The River Stour Trust is a charitable private company: our members award control of the 

company to the directors, who manage it to achieve the aims of the charity. In return, members’ 

liability cannot exceed £1, while directors are personally responsible for all company actions; this 

is mitigated by Charity Trustee indemnity insurance. The directors must act collectively but only a 

simple majority is needed in their voting (article 50). Our articles allow not less than 2 and not 

more than 15 directors, who must be company members.  

• The Council meets regularly, currently every 4-6 weeks, and all members of the Council are 

required to fulfil a specific role and responsibility, however small, in the actual management 

and development of the Trust.  

The Council is ably assisted by:  

• Two boating committees, Sudbury Boat Operations Committee (SBOC) and Dedham Vale 

Boating (DVB), that oversee our trip boat operations on a day-to-day basis. 

• Office staff comprising the Trust’s full time Manager and part-time Administrative Assistant 

who together oversee all day-to-day enquiries and administration, management of the 

venues and bookings, coordinate educational visits and outreach, provide support to the 

Trustees and its committees; and help to promote and run the Trust and its activities.  

The River Stour Trust Memorandum and Articles of Association, Guidance Notes thereon, and the 

approved minutes of Council meetings are published online and available to download and read 

from our website at:  https://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/council/  

The nomination process is as follows:  

• Candidates must be proposed by another current Trust member and the nomination must 

be signed both by the proposer and the nominee (email nominations are accepted).  

• Nominees are invited to prepare an optional election address of approximately 100 words 

which will be available to view on the Trust website in advance of the AGM.  

• If there are more nominations than vacancies, there will be a contested election and all 

members of the Trust will be entitled to vote.  

 

Please submit nomination and optional election address, marked for attention of the 

Company Secretary, by Midday on Thursday 4 November 2021. 

POST: 

Visitor Education Centre, Dove House Meadow, Great Cornard, Suffolk, CO10 0FG 
 

EMAIL: secretary@riverstourtrust.org   

 

https://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/council/
mailto:secretary@riverstourtrust.org


 

 

2021 Council Elections Ballot 
Ballot submission deadline: Midday on 15.11.21 

Online ballot form will be accessible from Midday on 04.11.21  
 

• Only current members are entitled to vote and attend the AGM.  

• Every current member shall have a vote as follows: 
 

Subscription Type Vote Entitlement Voting Box 

Individual 1 vote Member 1  

Couple 2 votes (1 vote each) Member 1 & Member 2 

Corporate / Club 1 vote (exercisable by its Representative) Member 1  

 

Simply place X alongside those you wish to elect and/or re-elect. 
 

RE-ELECTION 

In accordance with our Articles, these Council members have retired by 

rotation and offer themselves for re-election: 
Member 1 

VOTE  

Member 2 

VOTE  

Emrhys Barrell 
I believe that the role of the Trust is to make the Stour accessible to everyone from 

the local and wider community, while still retaining its natural beauty and magic. 

  

Stephen Durham 
I stand for re-election as I am committed to assist RST in its objectives and build on 

the existing foundations to ensure its future. 

  

 

RETIRING - The following members of Council decided to retire this year and we thank them for their 

contribution whilst serving as a Trustee: Graham Simmons, Alan Thomas, Richard Kearton 
 

CO-OPTION / NOMINATION - We currently have 9 vacancies that can be filled by nomination or co-option – 

please refer to ‘Council Nominations’ document for more information.  

  

COMPLETED BALLOTS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MIDDAY ON MONDAY 15 NOVEMBER 2021. 
 

POST - send completed form (marked for attention of Company Secretary) to: 

Visitor Education Centre, Dove House Meadow, Great Cornard, Suffolk, CO10 0FG 
 

EMAIL - send completed form as an attachment to: secretary@riverstourtrust.org   
 

ONLINE – complete online form using link via: www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm  
 

MEMBER 1  ………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Your Name   ……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

First Line of Postal Address …………………………………………………………….………………………… 

 

Postcode ……………………………………  Membership No: ………….. Date:………………………. 
 

MEMBER 2  ………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Your Name   ……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

First Line of Postal Address …………………………………………………………….………………………… 

 

Postcode ……………………………………  Membership No: As above Date:………………………. 

 

Should any member submit multiple ballot forms then the most recently received supersedes all others. 

mailto:secretary@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm


 

 

2021 AGM Proxy Form 
Proxy submission deadline: Midday on 18.11.21 

Online proxy form will be accessible from Midday on 04.11.21  
 

- Any member not able to attend the meeting can appoint a proxy, who may speak or vote on their behalf at 

the meeting. You can instruct your proxy on how to vote or the proxy will vote or abstain as they think fit.  

- The Chair as proxy has been included for convenience but if you choose someone else then they must be 

a current member of the Trust and be able to attend the meeting.  

- Completion of this form does not prevent you from attending the AGM and voting in person. 

- Couples must each complete their own proxy.  
 

MEMBER 1 Member No: MEMBER 2 Member No: 

I, [insert name]  

 
I, [insert name]  

Of, [insert first line of your address & postcode] 

 
Of, [insert first line of your address & postcode] 

 

being a current member of the River Stour Trust, appoint 

as proxy to vote on my behalf at the Annual General 

Meeting to be held on Thursday 18 November 2021, and 

at any adjournment of the meeting, as indicated by an ‘X’ 

in the relevant boxes below. 

being a current member of the River Stour Trust, appoint 

as proxy to vote on my behalf at the Annual General 

Meeting to be held on Thursday 18 November 2021, and 

at any adjournment of the meeting, as indicated by an ‘X’ 

in the relevant boxes below. 

 The Chair of the meeting 
 The Chair of the meeting 

 River Stour Trust member  
[insert their name, first line of address and postcode] 

 
 

 River Stour Trust member  
[insert their name, first line of address and postcode] 
 

I would like my proxy to vote as follows on the following resolutions, as indicated by an ‘X’ in each 

appropriate box and, on any other resolutions, as they think fit.  

RESOLUTION 
MEMBER 1 MEMBER 2 

FOR  AGAINST  FOR  AGAINST 

Accept the AGM minutes of 14 December 2020       

Receive and adopt the accounts for the 12-month period 

ending 31.12.20 

      

Confirm the re-appointment of Burdett King Accountancy, as 

the Independent Examiner for the Accounts  

      

MEMBER 1 MEMBER 2 
Signed  

 
Date:                                       

Signed  

 
Date:                                       

If someone else signed the form on your behalf, you or that person must send the power of attorney or other written authority under 

which it is signed.  
 

COMPLETED FORMS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MIDDAY ON THURSDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2021  
 

POST - send completed form (marked for attention of Company Secretary) to: 

Visitor Education Centre, Dove House Meadow, Great Cornard, Suffolk, CO10 0FG 
 

EMAIL - send completed form as an attachment to: secretary@riverstourtrust.org 
 

ONLINE – complete online form using link via: www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm  

mailto:secretary@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm
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